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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 AT 7:30 PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, CIVIC 

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, BRANDON, MANITOBA 

 

PRESENT: Mayor S. Decter Hirst in the Chair, Councillor S. Berry, Councillor M. Blight, Councillor J. Chaboyer, 

Councillor J. Fawcett, Councillor J. Harwood, Councillor L. Isleifson, Councillor J. LoRegio, Councillor 

S. Montague, Councillor C. Roberts 

 

ABSENT: Nil 

 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA: 

 

Berry-Isleifson 

1691 That the Agenda for the Regular Meeting of City Council to be held on Monday, September 15, 2014 be 

adopted as presented.  NOT VOTED ON. 

 

Berry-Isleifson 

1692 That the Agenda for the Regular Meeting of City to be held on Monday, September 15, 2014 be amended 

by adding under the Order of General Business as Item 11. (H) “Accommodation Tax Event Funding 

Request - Manitoba Barrel Racing Association".    CARRIED. 

 

Berry-Isleifson 

1693 That the Agenda for the Regular Meeting of City Council to be held on Monday, September 15, 2014 as 

amended, be adopted.  CARRIED. 

 

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 

 

Harwood-Roberts 

1694 That the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of City Council held Tuesday, September 2, 2014 be taken as 

read and so adopted, all statutory requirements having been fulfilled.  CARRIED. 

 

HEARING OF DELEGATIONS: 

 

(A) RAY ESSIAMBRE, INFRA-CYCLE FISCAL SOLUTIONS - FISCAL IMPACT ANALYSIS 

FOR CITY OF BRANDON  

  

Ray Essiambre of Infra-cycle Fiscal Solutions appeared before City Council with respect to the results of 

the City’s recent Fiscal Impact Analysis, which was a detailed examination of all municipal, capital, 

maintenance, and operating costs associated with land use development projects. Mr. Essiambre 

highlighted the recently-completed Fiscal Baseline results and how it could be used to evaluate future 

land use plans and policies.  He reported that he believed the current approach to funding development 

growth was not sustainable and recommended changes in the City of Brandon’s land use strategy, 

evaluation of revenue sources, and amounts of financial support provided by new developments. 

 

Harwood-Roberts 

1695 That the presentation by Ray Essiambre of Infra-cycle Fiscal Solutions with respect to the findings from 

the creation of a fiscal baseline for the City of Brandon, and the next steps the City could take to improve 

its financial performance be received.  CARRIED. 
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(B) PHIL DORN - ACQUISITION OF FORMER CENTRAL FIRE HALL #1  

  

City Council received a presentation form Mr. Phillip Dorn with respect to the former Central Fire Hall 

#1 which he was slated to take possession of on January 15, 2015.  Mr. Dorn reviewed his updated plans 

for the building and suggested that the original bell remain under ownership by the City of Brandon, but 

be displayed at street level at the former Central Fire Hall #1 site.  Mr. Dorn also requested that the City 

of Brandon provide construction of a new sidewalk in front of the property and allow for changes on the 

condition to purchase regarding caveats on the property. 

 

Roberts-LoRegio 

1696 That the presentation by Phil Dorn with respect to issues surrounding the acquisition of the former Central 

Fire Hall at 637 Princess Avenue be received.  CARRIED. 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

 

 Nil 

 

COMMUNITY QUESTION PERIOD: 

 

GERRY KEMP - DELIVERY OF MAIL TO HOUSEHOLDS BETWEEN 18TH AND 26TH STREETS 

ALONG MCDONALD AVENUE  

 

Mr. Gerry Kemp appeared before City Council and advised that the residents along McDonald Avenue 

between 18th and 26th Streets had received notice from Canada Post that due to safety concerns, mail 

delivery to households would stop in the very near future.  He advised that the residents were to be given 

2 weeks notice as to when the door to door delivery would be replaced with a community mailbox.  Mr. 

Kemp cited the lack of a sidewalk and the build-up of snow in the winter along the south side of 

McDonald Avenue as the reasons for the changes.  He requested City Council's assistance with this 

matter. 

 

Her Worship the Mayor noted that this matter would be raised under the Order of Enquiries. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   

 

(A) AUDIT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE                SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

  

  September 15, 2014 

  Brandon, Manitoba 

Mayor and Councillors 

City of Brandon 

 

Councillor Fawcett reported on the 2013 City of Brandon Audited Financial Statements which had 

recently been reviewed and approved by the Audit and Finance Committee.  Dean Hammond, General 

Manager of Corporate Services, presented a power point presentation on the 2013 Audited Statements.  

He noted the changes in reporting under PSAB (Public Sector Accounting Board) standards which 

focused on the net worth of the organization with consideration of all the assets and liabilities.  He stated 

that in 2013, the City of Brandon reported an increase in its net worth of $19.4 Million resulting in an 

accumulated surplus of $344.3 Million for 2013 with an actual budgetary surplus of $2.7Million.    

 

The General Manager of Corporate Services agreed to provide a breakdown to City Council of the 

significant drivers of the 2013 year-end budget surplus. 
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Fawcett-Isleifson 

1697 That the report of the Audit and Finance Committee on the summary of the 2013 Audited Financial 

Statements be received.   CARRIED. 

 

(B) WESTERN MANITOBA CENTENNIAL AUDITORIUM 

 VERBAL            SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

  

  September 15, 2014 

  Brandon, Manitoba 

Mayor and Councillors 

City of Brandon 

 

Councillor Isleifson provided a verbal report from the Western Manitoba Centennial Auditorium 

(WMCA) Board of Directors.  He advised that about 90% of the roofing repairs to the WMCA building 

had been completed and that the Board would be creating a reserve to fund future projects of a capital 

nature not covered in a normal operational annual budget.  Councillor Isleifson commented that the 

facility had been very active with new events and that online tickets sales, due to an updated website, had 

substantially improved.   

 

(C) POVERTY COMMITTEE 

 VERBAL        SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

  

  September 15, 2014 

  Brandon, Manitoba 

Mayor and Councillors 

City of Brandon 

 

Councillor Chaboyer reported on the meeting of the Poverty Committee held September 9, 2014.  She 

noted that the Poverty Committee had received a presentation from Susan Cole, Vice-Chair of the Safe 

and Warm Program who advised that the temporary shelter had operated 97 nights last year and provided 

shelter to over 57 different people.  Ms. Cole had advised that in 2014, the program would operate out of 

the Samaritan House and was looking for funding to support the program.  Councillor Chaboyer also 

outlined the priorities of the Poverty Committee including healthy food initiatives, operating a website, 

and looking at a more permanent shelter for the homelessness in the community.  

 

Harwood-Isleifson 

1698 That the reports of the Western Manitoba Centennial Auditorium and the Poverty Committee be received.   

CARRIED. 

 

ENQUIRIES: 

 

(609) POSTAL SERVICE BETWEEN 18TH AND 26TH STREETS   

  

Councillor Harwood referred to remarks by Mr. Gerry Kemp earlier in the meeting whereby Mr. Kemp 

had advised that Canada Post would cease door-to-door mail delivery on the south side of McDonald 

Avenue from 18th to 26th Streets in the very near future, citing safety concerns as the reason for same.  

Councillor Harwood advised that with no sidewalk along the south side of McDonald Avenue between 

18th and 26th Streets and the build-up of snow from the ploughing efforts in the winter months, mail 

carriers felt unsafe walking door-to-door in the area.  He further advised that the speed of traffic along 

McDonald Avenue also continued to be a problem and enquired if these issues could be investigated. 
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At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager agreed to follow up with both the Engineering 

Department and the Brandon Police Service on the sidewalk and speeding issues. He agreed to contact 

Canada Post to discuss the issue, however, he noted that the City of Brandon had very little control over 

the corporate decisions of Canada Post.  

 

(610) LEFT HAND TURN SIGNALS AT 26TH STREET AND VICTORIA AVENUE  

  

Councillor Harwood enquired if left-hand turn signals at the intersection of 26th Street and Victoria 

Avenue for east and west bound traffic had been considered in the traffic study conducted in partnership 

with Manitoba Infrastructure and Transportation in 2013. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the intersection of 26th Street 

and Victoria Avenue was analyzed as part of that study and it had been determined at that time that left-

hand turn signals were not warranted at this location.  

 

(611) PAVING OF 00 BLOCKS OF 22ND, 23RD, 24TH AND 25TH STREETS  

  

Councillor Harwood noted that the 000 Blocks of 22nd Street to 25th Street inclusive were not paved and 

enquired if same were on the list of projects to be completed at some point. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the 000 Blocks of 22nd Street 

to 25th Street, north of Rosser Avenue had been on the list of potential construction projects for some 

time. He advised that unfortunately, higher traffic areas had taken priority.  The City Manager noted that 

a review of the drainage on each of these streets was required to be able to accommodate any road 

improvements and that same remained on the list of potential projects for the 2015 construction season. 

 

(612) UPDATE ON THE SETTLEMENT WITH MANITOBA PUBLIC INSURANCE RE: REPAIRS TO 

THE 8TH STREET BRIDGE  

  

Councillor Roberts requested an update on the status of the settlement with Manitoba Public Insurance 

with respect to the repairs to the 8th Street Bridge. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the City of Brandon had 

received a settlement payment of $81,000 from Manitoba Public Insurance and noted that this amount 

covered approximately 80 per cent of the repair costs.   

 

(613) SOLUTIONS TO PEOPLE LIVING UNDER THE BRIDGE  

  

Councillor Roberts enquired as to possible solutions to the problem of people living under the 8th Street 

Bridge. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the Brandon Police Service 

continued to monitor the area very closely and a Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design 

(CPTED) analysis was currently underway with a report on same expected in the near future.  The City 

Manager noted that as part of the report, it was expected that adjacent property owners would be 

encouraged to remove the bush in the area and consideration given to having the area under the southern-

most portion of the bridge closed-off completely.  He also advised that Community Policing members 

had reached out to other community stakeholders as to possible solutions to the plight of the people who 

made this area their home.  He noted that although great strides had been taken in assisting the homeless 

in the winter months, this issue was much more than seasonal.    
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(614) CONDITIONS OF RAMP LEADING UP THE 8TH STREET BRIDGE  

  

Councillor Roberts noted that the ramp leading up the 8th Street Bridge was in poor condition and 

enquired when repairs to same were expected to be completed. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the Engineering Department 

Staff were working on immediate, short-term solutions to this problem with a proposal for a more 

permanent solution to be included in the 2015 Budget. 

 

Further to this issue, Her Worship Mayor Decter Hirst enquired when the street lights in the area were 

expected to be repaired. 

 

The City Manager responded that Manitoba Hydro had been requested to have these repairs completed 

as soon as possible. 

 

(615) 3-WAY STOP SIGN AT THE INTERSECTION OF 8TH STREET AND PACIFIC AVENUE  

  

Councillor Roberts noted that he had received numerous calls requesting that the installation of the 3-

Way Stop Sign at the intersection of 8th Street and Pacific Avenue remain in place permanently. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the stop signs had been very 

effective in slowing traffic along Pacific Avenue and that the Traffic Engineer was currently considering 

a traffic proposal that included all of Pacific Avenue, inclusive of improvements to the crosswalk in front 

of Westman Immigrant Services.   

 

(616) FUTURE FLOOD PROTECTION  

  

Councillor Fawcett requested an update on the future flood protection for the City of Brandon. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager agreed to include this issue on his upcoming 

report to City Council expected no later than the October 20, 2014 meeting. 

 

(617) STATUS OF DUST CONTROL IN BACKLANE SOUTH OF ELVISS CRESCENT - 26TH TO 34TH 

STREETS  

  

Councillor LoRegio referred to a previous enquiry with respect to dust control in the back lane south of 

Elviss Crescent between 26th and 34th Streets and requested an update on the status of same.  Councillor 

LoRegio advised that he had received a petition from area residents in regards to this issue and presented 

the document to the City Clerk. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the Traffic Engineer was 

currently evaluating the existing procedure for dust control in all areas of the City of Brandon.  He advised 

that with a current budgeted amount of $17,400, dust control was currently only applied to high traffic 

areas such as back lanes around collection depots, public parks, and schools.  The City Manager noted 

that less than 10 per cent of the 99 kilometers of lanes in the city were considered eligible for dust control.  

He invited Councillor LoRegio to arrange a meeting between area residents and the respective City 

Departments to discuss this issue further.    

 

(618) SUSPENSION OF HOME MAIL DELIVERY BY CANADA POST  

  

Councillor Chaboyer enquired if a full report, inclusive of timelines, could be requested from Canada 

Post with respect to the suspension of home delivery services in the City of Brandon. 
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Her Worship the Mayor responded that she had spoken with Canada Post immediately following the 

original announcement of the move to super mailboxes in communities across Canada and had been 

advised that there was no timeline for implementation set for Brandon at that time.  She advised that she 

continued to monitor the situation and that Canada Post was expected to provide a full report, inclusive 

of the timelines, to her office prior to any changes being made.   

 

She noted that the situation on McDonald Avenue differed from the original planned changes in that it  

was a safety concern for the mail carriers, and was not related to the full-scale changes to service. 

 

(619) CONDITION OF 20TH STREET FROM MARYLAND AVENUE TO RICHMOND AVENUE  

  

Councillor Montague advised that 20th Street from Maryland Avenue to Richmond Avenue was in need 

of repair and enquired if repairs to same were planned in the near future.  He also enquired as to the 

planned repairs to the intersection of 20th Street and Falcon Crescent where a dip in the road was causing 

concerns for motorists. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that the repairs were not included 

in the 2014 Capital Plan. He agreed to follow-up with the Engineering Department as to the plans for the 

future and report back to Councillor Montague. 

 

(620) SIDEWALK ON 20TH STREET TO CONNECT WITH THE WALKING PATH TO BRANDON 

SHOPPERS' MALL  

  

Councillor Montague requested an update on the planned installation of a sidewalk along 20th Street to 

connect to the walking path from the Brentwood Trailer Court to the Brandon Shoppers' Mall. 

 

At the request of Her Worship the Mayor, the City Manager responded that information on this issue 

would be included in the report to be provided with respect to the 20th Street roadway repairs referred to 

in the previous enquiry. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

AFGHANISTAN VIGIL SERVICE AT CANADIAN FORCES BASE (CFB) SHILO  

 

Councillor Harwood announced that he had been honoured to lay a wreath on behalf of the City of 

Brandon at the Vigil Service held September 9, 2014 at Canadian Forces Base Shilo in recognition of 

those who had lost their lives in the line of duty in Afghanistan. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

 

(A) ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTION TO THE KEYSTONE CENTRE  

  

Berry-LoRegio 

1699 That consideration of an additional contribution by the City of Brandon for roof repairs to the Keystone 

Centre be deferred to the October 6, 2014 meeting of City Council.  CARRIED. 

 

(B) PROSPERITY BY DESIGN - BRANDON'S ECONOMIC GROWTH STRATEGY 2014-2019  

  

Submitted for consideration was a report from the Director of Economic Development dated September 

9, 2014 with respect to the above. 
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Isleifson-Blight 

1700 That the Prosperity by Design - 2014 / 2019 Economic Growth Strategy attached to the report of the 

Director of Economic Development dated September 9, 2014 be received.    CARRIED. 

 

(C) PROPOSAL - PURCHASE AND DEVELOPMENT OF 3500 MCDONALD AVENUE 

(BRANDON RECREATION CENTRE)  

  

Considered was a report from Property Administration dated August 25, 2014 with respect to the above. 

 

Harwood-Roberts 

1701 That the proposal for the purchase and development of the building and portion of the lands located at 

3500 McDonald Avenue submitted by J & G Homes Ltd. be rejected.   CARRIED. 

 

(D) APPLICATION TO SUBDIVIDE PROPERTY LOCATED EAST OF TRACEY STREET - 

PARCEL Q, PLAN 55363 BLTO (TRACEY STREET DEVELOPMENTS LTD.)  

  

City Council considered a report from the Planning & Building Department dated July 30, 2014 with 

respect to the above. 

 

Montague-Isleifson 

1702 That the application to subdivide property located east of Tracey Street (Parcel Q, Plan 55363 BLTO) to 

create fourteen (14) lots in the RMD Residential Moderate Density Multiple Family be approved subject 

to the owner or successor: 

 

 1. obtaining a variance to reduce the size of the property from the minimum site area of 232m2 to 

209m2 and to reduce the minimum site width from 7.6m to 6.2m; 

 

 2.  submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that the City of Brandon Engineering Department has received $8,400.00 as a contribution for a 

wastewater lift station; 

 

 3.  submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that the Brandon School Division has received $3,969.00 as a cash-in lieu contribution for school 

purposes; 

 

 4.  submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that arrangements have been made for a joint use easement agreement and Plan of Easement to the 

satisfaction of Manitoba Hydro, MTS Inc. and Westman Communications Group; 

 

 5.  registering a cross-access easement between the subject site and the existing bare-land 

condominium to the west (Plan 49232 BLTO) by easement; 

 

 6.  registering a drainage easement between the subject site and the existing bare-land condominium 

to the west (Plan 49232 BLTO); and 

 

 7.  registering a private sewer and water agreement between the subject site and the existing bare-land 

condominium to the west (Plan 49232 BLTO).  CARRIED. 
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(E) AMENDMENT TO SUBDIVISION CONCEPT PLAN - OAKRIDGE ESTATES 

NEIGHBOURHOOD   

  

Submitted for consideration was a report from the Planning and Building Safety Department dated August 

22, 2014 with respect to the above. 

 

Fawcett-LoRegio 

1703 That the subdivision concept attached to the Oakridge Estates Neighbourhood Plan be repealed and 

replaced with the subdivision concept “Revised Neighbourhood Plan” attached to the report of the 

Community Planner dated August 22, 2014.  CARRIED. 

 

ALTERATION – ORDERS OF THE DAY 

 

Fawcett-Montague 

1704 That pursuant to Section 59 of Procedure By-law No. 6634, the Orders of the Day be altered whereby 

City Council shall resolve itself to the Order of By-laws to considered By-law No. 7095 – to rezone 

property located at 1910 Bell Avenue and 1910 Hamilton Avenue from RSF Residential Single Family 

Zone, PR Parks and Recreation Zone, and A Agriculture Zone to RSF Residential Single Family Zone 

and PR Parks and Recreation Zone. CARRIED. 

 

BY-LAWS: 

 

NO. 7095 TO REZONE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 1910 BELL AVENUE AND 1910 HAMILTON AVENUE 

FROM RSF RESIDENTIAL SINGLE FAMILY ZONE, PR PARKS AND RECREATION ZONE AND 

A AGRICULTURE ZONE TO RSF RESIDENTIAL SINGLE FAMILY ZONE AND PR PARKS AND 

RECREATION ZONE  

 

It was noted that this by-law had received first reading at the May 5, 2014 meeting of City Council. 

 

Fawcett-Montague 

1705 That By-law No. 7095 to rezone a portion of a property located at 1910 Bell Avenue (Lot 72, Plan 48868) 

from RSF Residential Single Family Zone to PR Parks & Recreation Zone and a portion of a property 

located at 1910 Hamilton Avenue (Pt. NE ¼ 34-10-19 WPM) from A Agricultural Zone to RSF 

Residential Single Family Zone and PR Parks & Recreation Zone be read a second time.  CARRIED. 

 

Fawcett-Montague 

1706 That this by-law be read a third and final time.   CARRIED. 

 

In accordance with Section 137 of The Municipal Act, a recorded vote was taken on the motion to give 

By-law No. 7095 third reading.  

 

FOR       AGAINST 

Her Worship Mayor Decter Hirst Nil 

Councillor Berry 

Councillor Blight 

Councillor Chaboyer 

Councillor Fawcett 

Councillor Harwood 

Councillor Isleifson 

Councillor LoRegio 

Councillor Montague 

Councillor Roberts  
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ALTERATION – ORDERS OF THE DAY 

  

 Isleifson-Fawcett 

1707 That the Orders of the Day be altered and City Council resolve itself back to the Order of General 

Business.  CARRIED. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

 

(F) APPLICATION TO SUBDIVIDE - 1910 BELL AVENUE (WAVERLY DEVELOPMENTS 

LTD.)  

 

Considered was a report from the Planning & Building Safety Department dated August 25, 2014 with 

respect to the above. 

 

Fawcett-LoRegio 

1708 That the application to subdivide 1910 Bell Avenue (Lot 72, Plan 48868) to create fifteen (15) lots, a 

public road and public reserve in the RSF Residential Single Family Zone and the PR Parks and 

Recreation Zone be approved subject to: 

 

 1. the site being rezoned from RSF Residential Single Family Zone to PR Parks & Recreation Zone; 

  and 

 

 2. the owner or successor 

 

  a. entering into a development agreement with the City of Brandon; 

 

  b. submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that the Brandon School Division has received $4,252.50 as a cash-in lieu contribution for school 

purposes; and 

   

  c. submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that arrangements have been made for a joint use easement agreement and Plan of Easement to 

the satisfaction of Manitoba Hydro, MTS Inc. and Westman Communications Group.  

CARRIED. 

 

(G) APPLCATION TO SUBDIVIDE - 1910 BELL AVENUE AND 1910 HAMILTON AVENUE 

(WAVERLY DEVELOPMENTS LTD.)  

  

City Council considered a report from the Planning & Building Safety Department dated August 25, 2014 

with respect to the above. 

 

Fawcett-LoRegio 

1709 That the application to subdivide 1910 Bell Avenue and 1910 Hamilton Avenue (Lot 72, Plan 48868 and 

Pt. NE ¼ 34-10-19 WPM) to create fifteen (15) lots, a public road and public reserve in the RSF 

Residential Single Family Zone, the PR Parks and Recreation Zone and the A Agricultural Zone be 

approved subject to: 

 

 1. the site being rezoned from A Agricultural Zone to RSF Residential Single Family Zone and PR 

Parks & Recreation Zone; and 

 

  



- 805 - 
 

 2. the owner or successor 

  

  a. entering into a development agreement with the City of Brandon; 

 

  b. submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that the Brandon School Division has received $4,252.50 as a cash-in lieu contribution for school 

purposes; and 

 

  c. submitting written confirmation to the City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

that arrangements have been made for a joint use easement agreement and Plan of Easement to 

the satisfaction of Manitoba Hydro, MTS Inc. and Westman Communications Group.  

CARRIED. 

 

(H) ACCOMMODATION TAX FUNDING REQUEST - MANITOBA BARREL RACING 

ASSOCIATION  

  

Submitted for consideration was a report from the Director of Economic Development dated September 

12, 2014 with respect to the above. 

 

Berry-Harwood 

1710 That a grant of $1,500 for 2014, $2,000 for 2015 and $2,000 for 2016 be provided to the Manitoba Barrel 

Racing Association to host the 2014, 2015 and 2016 Manitoba Barrel Racing Association Year End Finals 

in Brandon with said funds to be transferred from the Accommodation Tax Reserve to the Tourism 

Initiatives operating account.  CARRIED. 

 

BY-LAWS: 

 

NO. 7072 TO REZONE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 507 - 42ND STREET FROM CAR COMMERCIAL 

ARTERIAL ZONE TO RMD RESIDENTIAL MODERATE DENSITY MULTIPLE FAMILY ZONE  

   

It was noted that this by-law had received second reading at the October 21, 2013 meeting of City Council. 

 

Blight-Berry 

1711 That By-law No. 7072 to rezone 507 - 42nd Street (Parcel A, Plan 37524 BLTO and Lots 12/41 and Lane, 

Block 4, Plan 269 BLTO) from CAR Commercial Arterial Zone to RMD Residential Moderate Density 

Multiple Family Zone be read a third and final time.  CARRIED. 

 

In accordance with Section 137 of The Municipal Act, a recorded vote was taken on the motion to give 

By-law No. 7072 third reading.  

 

FOR     AGAINST 

Her Worship Mayor Decter Hirst Nil 

Councillor Berry 

Councillor Blight 

Councillor Chaboyer 

Councillor Fawcett 

Councillor Harwood 

Councillor Isleifson 

Councillor LoRegio 

Councillor Montague 

Councillor Roberts 
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NO. 7101 TO AMEND BY-LAW NO. 7062 TO ESTABLISH PACIFIC AVENUE BETWEEN 18TH AND 26TH 

STREETS  

 

 It was noted that this by-law received first reading at the September 2, 2014 meeting of City Council. 

 

Harwood-Roberts 

1712 That By-law No. 7101, to amend By-law No. 7062 to establish Pacific Avenue between 18th and 26th 

Streets be read a second time.  CARRIED. 

 

Harwood-Roberts 

1713 That the by-law be read a third and final time.  CARRIED. 

 

In accordance with Section 137 of The Municipal Act, a recorded vote was taken on the vote to give By-

law No. 7101 third reading. 

 

FOR       AGAINST 

Her Worship Mayor Decter Hirst Nil 

Councillor Berry 

Councillor Blight 

Councillor Chaboyer 

Councillor Fawcett 

Councillor Harwood 

Councillor Isleifson 

Councillor LoRegio 

Councillor Montague 

Councillor Roberts 

 

NO. 7102 TO OPEN PT. OF LOTS 9/10, BLOCK 87, PLAN 2 BLTO AS ASSINIBOINE AVENUE  

 

 It was noted that this by-law had received first reading at the September 2, 2014 meeting of City Council. 

 

Roberts-Harwood 

1714 That By-law No. 7102, to open Pt. Lots 9/10, Block 87, Plan 2 BLTO located at the northeast corner of 

14th Street North and Assiniboine Avenue, as Assiniboine Avenue be read a second time.  CARRIED. 

 

Roberts-Harwood 

1715 That the by-law be read a third and final time.  CARRIED. 

 

In accordance with Section 137 of The Municipal Act, a recorded vote was taken on the vote to give By-

law No. 7102 third reading. 

 

FOR      AGAINST 

Her Worship Mayor Decter Hirst Nil 

Councillor Berry 

Councillor Blight 

Councillor Chaboyer 

Councillor Fawcett 

Councillor Harwood 

Councillor Isleifson 

Councillor LoRegio 

Councillor Montague 

Councillor Roberts 
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GIVING OF NOTICE: 

 

 Nil 

 

ADJOURN: 

 

Chaboyer-Berry 

 That the meeting do now adjourn. (10:10 p.m.)  CARRIED. 

 

 

 

_________________________ ________________________ 

                 MAYOR                                                                                                    CITY CLERK 


